MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE
TUSCARORA TOWNSHIP BOARD

Monday, September 14, 2015

Meeting called to order at 1:30 p.m. by Supervisor Ridley.

Members Present:  	Balazovic, Ridley, Fisher, McGinnis, Waldron
Members Absent:	None

Supervisor Ridley stated the purpose of the meeting is to review the two bids received for the roof with Cindy Poquette and Chief Temple.

One contractor bid ice and water shield over the entire roof and the other contractor bid to 
Motion by Trustee Waldron and seconded by Trustee McGinnis to pay the bills. Motion carried with five ayes. 

The township board reviewed Resolution #S/2013-1 Establishing Sewer Rates, Fees and Charges that was adopted March 4, 2014. Several changes were recommended:

1. Section 2(a) – Change the July 1, 2017 date to November 1, 2017
2. Section 2(b) – Replace the first sentence of the third paragraph with the following: The Flat Rate Use Charge will go into effect after 90 days following the first day of the calendar month after publication of notice in the local newspaper announcing that the Sanitary Sewer System is complete and available for use or upon hook-up whichever is sooner. 
3. Section 2(e) – Add the following paragraph after the list of fees: The filing fee is waived within the first 90 days following the first day of the calendar month after publication of notice in the local newspaper announcing that the Sanitary Sewer System is complete and available for use.
4. Section 3 – Change the July 1, 2017 date to November 1, 2017
Motion by Trustee Waldron and seconded by Treasurer Balazovic to amend Resolution #S/2013-1 with the recommended changes. A roll call vote was taken: McGinnis, yes; Balazovic, yes; Ridley, yes; Fisher, yes; Waldron, yes. Motion carried.

Clerk Fisher provided a Standard Specifications for Sanitary Sewer and Water Mains for the board members to review and discuss at the August Regular meeting. Standard specifications are referred to in the Sewer Ordinance but not yet adopted.

The township board reviewed and made recommendations for a letter to be mailed to all properties within the Sewer Special Assessment District and the Sewer District. The letter will provide contact information for Cheboygan County and a copy of Tuscarora Township’s application.

Clerk Fisher received a request from Bob Blumke to reserve field one for baseball clinics for ages 9-13. The current reservation form does not include the fields and the Parks Commission will not meet until after the clinics would begin. Parks Commission would like to schedule a joint meeting in October to discuss field use. 

Motion by Trustee Waldron and seconded by Treasurer Balazovic to approve reserving field one for the baseball clinic. Motion carried unanimously.

Public comment began at 9:21 a.m. Comments were received from five persons. Public comment ended at 9:32 a.m.

Motion by Bobbi Balazovic to adjourn at 9:33 a.m. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan L. Fisher, Clerk					Michael Ridley, Supervisor


